Drainage Board Meeting
June 3, 2020

Present: Al Logsdon, Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Surveyor David Faulkenberg, Elaine Jones,
Auditor Heidi Greene

Meeting was called to order by President Tom Brown at 2:30 P.M.

Minutes
No minutes presented.

Surveyors Report

Faulkenberg reports Huffman Drain Phase 1 has been completed by Laswell Construction. There
are a group of farmers on the Anderson River near Huffman Bridge with muitiple jams that are
flooding many acres of farm ground. Faulkenberg states he has taiked to each one and planned
o tentative meeting to discuss the issues. Alf are in favor of funding ¥% of the project.
Foulkenberg states the Council approved the 575,600.00 reguest. He will return this month to
follow proper procedure in aflocdting S50,000.00 to Muddy Creek Watershed balance. The funds
are to be transferred from Riverboat Fund to General Drain Improvement Fund then to Muddy
Creek Maintenance Fund per indigna Code,

Faulkenberg states IC 6-9-27-44 Maintenance Fund is to be established for each reguloted drain.
Per SBOA the money in the Construction Fund should be transferred to the Generol Drain
Improvement Fund. '

Logsdon made a motion to transfer the Construction Fund to the General Drain Improvement
Fund. Seiler seconded the motion, motion approved.

Logsdon made o motion to adjourn. Seiler seconded the motion, motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 3:03 P.M.
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